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Crest Forest Municipal Advisory Council 
 

Meeting Minutes 

Date/Time: December 6, 2016 at 6:30pm 

Location: Community Meeting Room 

Crestline Sanitation District Office 

24516 Lake Drive, Crestline, CA 

 

MAC Members Present: 

Kyle Schulty, Vice Chair 

Rick Dinon 

Gilbert Flores 

 

MAC members absent: 

Mike Pate, Chair 

Connie Bracher 

 

County Staff Present:  

Lewis Murray, District Representative for Supervisor Janice Rutherford 

 

1.0 Call to order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Vice Chair Kyle Schulty 

2.0 Approval of Minutes 

Motion: Rick Dinon made a motion to approve the minutes of November 1, 2016 meeting. 

Second:  Gil Flores. Approved 3/0/0 

3.0 Correspondence & Announcements by MAC members  

Schulty discussed the lighting up of the arrowhead in memory of the December 2nd victims. Dinon 

announced that the Lake Gregory Yacht Club was collecting toys for needy families. Gill Flores discussed 

Shop with a Cop this Sunday.   

 

 

 

 

http://www.sbcounty.gov/main/OurVision.asp


4.0 Special Presentation 

Rick Dinon presented the 5th annual Lake Gregory Improvement Committee community update. Also 

presenting was Tim Millington from Special Districts, and Dave Gelt, project consultant.  

 

Items discussed including introduction of committee members present and the history of the 

committee. Dinon then made a presentation using a PowerPoint program that covered the main issues 

related to the project. There are primarily three components; dredging, valve replacement, and dam 

buttressing. All three were discussed in length. Dinon also discussed the storing of dredging material at 

the ball field location to be used later for the dam, the order to lower the lake 5 feet below the spillway, 

possible traffic impacts during dam construction, and removal of the restroom facility located on the 

dam. The total project will end up costing between $16 to $20 million dollars. 

 

5.0 Supervisor’s Report 

Lewis Murray invited everyone to attend Supervisor Rutherford’s annual Christmas Open House event 

on December 8th in Rancho Cucamonga. Please bring an unwrapped gift or gift card for donation to one 

of the fire department toy drives. 

 

6.0 Community/ Agency Updates  

Travis Thogmartin discussed Cal Fire ‘s defensible space program, clearing bug-killed trees in the San 

Moritz area, and transitional housing. 

Tel Preszler, CHP, discusses the CHiPs for Kids toy drive. He announced that one of his officers is leaving. 

There were lots of traffic issues over the Thanksgiving holiday. There have been no impacts so far from 

the opening of Sky Park / Santa’s Village. 

Gil Flores, Twin Peaks Sheriff:  Deputy Flores shared that the station has been very busy. There have 

been several car thefts and vehicle burglaries in the Running Springs area. He discussed some recent 

cases in the area including a homicide. 

7.0 Old/ New Business: 

None 

8.0 Public Comment: Topics included the Lake Gregory AQMD station, opposition to the Crestline 

Community Development Alliance plan for development, litter around Lake Gregory, and the 

honey/fruit stand on Hwy 18. 

9.0 Next Meeting & Future Agenda Items                                                                                                           

The next meeting of the Crest Forest MAC will be Tuesday, February 7, 2017, 6:30 pm at the Crestline 

Sanitation District Board Room 

10.0 Adjournment 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:22 pm 


